
https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk   
 

     

 

 

 
 

To the Applicant 

 

Your Ref:  

Our Ref: EN010092 

Date: 6 January 2021 
 

 

 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

The Planning Act 2008 – Section 89  
The Infrastructure Planning (Examination Procedure) Rules 2010 – Rule 17  

 

Application by Thurrock Power Limited for an Order Granting Development  

Consent for the Thurrock Flexible Generation Plant Project 
 

Request for Further Information from the Applicant 

     
I write in relation to your submission of further information at Procedural Deadline C. 

 

I note that in addition to the further information requested in my letter dated 
2 November 2020, a number of additional documents have been submitted including 

an updated draft development consent order, updated drawings, management plans 

and Environmental Statement documents. Some of these updates are made in 

response to my request for further information, some in anticipation of potential 
change requests while others appear intended to address concerns raised by 

Interested Parties (IPs) in their Relevant Representations.  

 
While I acknowledge that having early sight of these updated documents is useful, it 

is nevertheless important that all parties understand what information is made in 

response to my request for further information. This is in order to be in a position to 
comment on it at Procedural Deadline D. It is also important that all parties are clear 

on which documents relate to the application currently being considered and which are 

submitted in anticipation of a future change request. At present, I consider there is 

some ambiguity on this.  
 

I am therefore writing to request clarification on the purpose for which each document 

has been submitted. This should be provided in the form of a schedule which clearly 
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identifies which documents (or parts thereof) form part of the further information 

requested in my letter dated 2 November 2020, which are intended to address 
matters raised by IPs in their Relevant Representations and those which relate to the 

anticipated change request. Where a document is submitted for more than one 

purpose, the schedule should identify which parts relate to which purpose.   
 

I would be grateful if you could provide this information to the case team as soon as 

possible but no later than Wednesday 13 January 2021 in order for me to consider 

whether any further procedural decisions are required before Procedural Deadline D.   
 

This request is made under Rule 17 of the Infrastructure Planning (Examination 

Procedure) Rules 2010 (EPR). It is addressed to the Applicant, however other IPs 
wishing to respond may do so. I look forward to hearing from you.  

 

Yours faithfully 
 

Rory Cridland 
 

Rory Cridland 

Examining Authority 
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